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Contaminated oil pumps are not covered 
by Firebird warranty policy 
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Dear Service Engineer. 
 
Under the terms and conditions of the Firebird warranty policy, manufacturer’s warranty is only 
provided where a component has failed under normal operating conditions and the faulty part has 
been returned to Firebird for evaluation. Component failure due to installation or system issues 
are not covered by our warranty policy and service calls for such work will not be reimbursed by 
Firebird. In such cases the householder must be invoiced for a chargeable service call. 
 
Consequently oil pump failures due to contaminated oil supply will not be covered under the 
Firebird warranty policy. In future when you are replacing an oil pump we need you to make the 
following investigation to determine if it is a chargeable service call or warranty: 
 
1. Isolate power to the boiler/burner before commencing any work. 
 
2. Remove the pump cover and check the condition of the oil filter, inner housing and pump 

cover (see pictured examples below); 
a. if they contain sediment or a grease-like material then the oil supply contains sludge 

or other contaminant;   
b. if rust is visible then water has got into the oil supply. 

 
3. Neither of the above instances are covered by Firebird’s warranty policy so you will need to 

explain this to the householder, advising them that they have to pay for the service call and a 
replacement pump. 

 
4. You should advise them that their tank will need to be cleaned before using the boiler again. 

Firebird recommend that a suitable maintained oil filter is fitted to the oil supply line 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your cooperation on this matter. 
 
Firebird Technical Department  
 


